





## Planning /Licensing Issues

MP – we have 7 applications from people wanting extensions- external alterations and installation of dormer windows.

- *LDP2*

JP stated consultation period passed, conduct in conjunction with friends of Huntly, no idea of what extent people have made submissions

Cllr JF stated public documents will be made public but in council office therefore, we may be able to see how many people responded to the Consultation.

DL – will be useful to find out how many people responded in the Braidbar area.

CB stated that land is not part of housing strategy.

CB – -Quarry area is contaminated -but is not registered on contaminated/Derelict Land Register

JP – CB to draft the letter to ERC re why Braidbar Quarry is not registered under the contaminated land and this letter is to be circulated in January or via email. If no CC objects then the letter can be sent before the January meeting.

JP said that the -next step is to wait for Council's publication of the responses to the LDP2 consultation.

## Community Engagement

- *Community Hub*

JP – CC don't have resources, needs to be via some kind of agency that has resources. CC may act as some form of catalyst and form an action group and there would have to be wider community involvement.

TH said there is duplication of work as other agencies are doing. Local Authority not taking a big role, unless they become a catalyst, but under VAER.

JP – various Churches have facilities. The Church will be able to provide a focus in the community and certainly a lot of Churches want to be part of the community.

JP suggested American Golf shop is vacant and in use however, people need to make an effort to get there in converse to the Avenue.

JP asked as CC, is this something we will take forward and if so how

Cllr JF asked whether GCC still have a copy of the previous report to identify problems.

JP advised the previous report will be circulated which was produced in previous CC.

DL referred to better use of library and that better use can be made with library screens.

JP - Put in Agenda in January meeting under the relevant objective as per new proposal.

## Clearing of pavements

**Issues of clearing leaves and icing path are raised as concerns and to look at possible course of action.**

Not possible for council to provide universal solution. A formal action from community to assist is discussed.

## Transport Survey

JP - LB and EG to alter their survey and we can distribute via social media

## Questions from the floor

Process of how to notify ERC of resurfacing road and pot holes. JP advised when reporting pot holes they will be considered a hazard depending on size, width and depth.

Cllr JF advised council do fill in pot holes and it is more expensive to resurface the street. Advised that this is not only an East Renfrewshire problem.

## AOCB

There was no other business.

**Date of next meeting** - Monday January 20th<sup>th</sup> at 7.00p.m. in Giffnock Library.